# OTTAWA BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

### November 8, 2017

President Susie Walsh called the meeting to order with 17 members in attendance. The minutes were read and approved by Staci Horner and Tiffany Ditchfield. Two correspondence notes from Pirate Nation and the girls' Basketball program were read aloud. The treasurer's report was reported. It was approved and seconded by Chad Cox and Rick Jodts.

# **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

PIRATE CHEST (Lori Jodts, Julie Angus) Letters will be sent out in January for 2018 donations.

**MEMBERSHIP** (Tiffany Ditchfield) There are 157 members. The cellphone card holders are available for pick up at the home basketball games. Announcements will be made to remind members to pick up them up. The Booster Club member names for the basketball programs will be turned in by mid-November.

**SPIRIT WEAR\_(Staci Horner)** The Spirit Booth will open for the Holiday Sale. It will be held on December 2 from 10 am -7pm. Dec. 8 will be the next opportunity to purchase spirit wear before Christmas. There will be announcements made through email, flyer, an all-call, and Remind.

**STEAK DINNER (Lori Jodts and Carol Aubry)** The Steak Dinner will be held on March 10, 2018 at Festivities Unlimited. We are asking for volunteers to help out with our largest fundraiser.

50/50 We are in need of a chairperson for the basketball season Discussed moving location of table near to the admissions table in hall to maximize sales.

**WEBSITE** (Adam Lewis)

# **AD Report**

### **OLD BUSINESS**

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Cindy Bruck and Lori Madden. The next meeting will be December 13, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny Cox